

Remarks by AZERBAIJAN UPR-Djibouti

16<sup>th</sup> UPR Working Group session, Geneva, 25 April 2013

Mr. President,

We would like to extend our welcome to the Delegation of Djibouti and thank for the presentation of the national report.

We appreciate the considerable efforts of Government to better protect groups that usually suffer from discrimination, such as women, children and disabled persons. We recommend further strengthen its efforts to eliminate all forms of discrimination against women, children and people with disabilities.

We praise the measures aimed at the strengthening of bodies involved in the promotion and protection of human rights, including the strengthening of the capacity of the National Human Rights Commission, the Ministry for the Promotion of Women and the Ministry of Health. We recommend Djibouti to continue its measures on this field.

Azerbaijan commends Djibouti's cooperation with the human rights mechanisms of the United Nations. We recommend Djibouti to continue its active engagement with the human rights mechanisms of UN for the protection and promotion of human rights.

Finally, the Delegation of Azerbaijan would like to assure once again the Delegation of Djibouti of our full support and cooperation.

Thank you for your attention.